This month's newsletter I would like to talk about some topics that affect us at Green Oaks. So bear with me.

The weather: Looks like Fall may have suddenly arrived cooler days and a little rain. This in my opinion is the nicest part of the year – SO ENJOY – PLAY GOLF – HAVE FUN.

The golf course: from all I hear the course has much improved. That's good news to these ears — Will Spann and his crew are doing a great job — when you see them — Thank Them. They are working with some equipment that is on its last legs no doubt about that. Winced some new equipment. Its an issue that has to be addressed. Its up to us —THE OWNERS OF GREEN OAKS — TO TAKE CARE OF OUR NEEDS. Take care of the Course this Fall and Winter Seasons ahead. The damage we do in the Winter we pay dearly in the Spring — Remember — you own this old Green OAKS, baby it, we don't have another one.

The Acorn lounge: The Acorn Lounge – The nicest watering hole around – Good affordable drinks – served to you by the two most attractive, personable Bartenders this side of Atlanta. Come on in and enjoy comradery.

The Board: This Board is presently made up of 1/10 of the members that is a sad but true fact. Now I have been on several Boards thru out my careers, some good ones, some not so good. I am not grading this one. I have found out a Board that has plenty of money can sometimes be difficult, being on one without financial support is Damn near impossible that is our situation, we are trying and we will succeed. Getting money for our ground equipment and getting money for TAXES is mandatory.

The Draw Down: we need to be succeeding. Please help succeed by purchasing a ticket. HAVE FUN

GENO